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RHODOCHROSITE  - This is an extremely large - outstanding - Rhodochrosite from 

the Wudong Mine of Wuzhou, Guangxi Zhuang, China. The specimen was displayed 

at the booth of Collector's Edge at the Tucson Gem and Mineral Show in 2011 and was 

one of the highlight cases of the show. The color and crystal size is magnificent! This 

specimen has been dubbed "The Empress of China" and has a similar counterpart 

known as the "Emperor of China" which was also on display at the show. 
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Arcadia.  All PLS members 

are welcome to attend. 

 

General Meetings: 7:00 

PM each month on the  

third Wednesday at the 

Pasadena Central Library 

at 285 E. Walnut Street. 

Guests are welcome! 

 

Field Trips are scheduled 

each month.  Refer to the 

bulletin for date, location 

and information.   

 

Workshops are offered in 

our well-equipped shop in 

Pasadena to all members for 

a nominal fee - normally on 

Membership per calendar 

year is $20,  $15 for a second 

adult member in the same 

house. Junior members and 

third or more members at the 

same house are $10. Initiation 

fee is $2.50 per person and 

membership badges are $7.50.    

Renewals are due by the   

December General Meeting.  

Mail membership checks to 

P.O. Box 5025, Pasadena CA  

91117-0025. 

 

Board Meetings: 7:00pm on 

the first Wednesday of the 

month at the One West Bank 

at the northeast corner of 

Santa Anita and Foothill in       

the 2nd Sunday of each month.  

Refer to the bulletin for hours 

and the calendar for date 

changes. Eye protection and 

closed-toe shoes are manda-

tory for all participants. Call a 

board member for the location. 

 

Workshops and field trips are 

for adult members and       

children with direct parental 

supervision.   

 

The Annual Club Show is 

held the second weekend of 

March at the Masonic Hall, 

3130    Huntington Drive,  San 

Marino. 

Membership Information and Meeting Locations 

FAIR USE NOTICE. This 

publication may contain copyrighted 

material the use of which has not 
been specifically authorized by the 

copyright owner.  

 
We are making such material 

available in our efforts to advance 

the educational understanding of the 
amateur jewelry fabrication and rock 

collecting hobbies. 

 
We believe this constitutes a 'fair 

use' of any such copyrighted 

material as provided for in section 
107 of the U.S. Copyright Law.  

 

If you wish to use material from this 

publication for commercial or 

purposes of your own that go 

beyond 'fair use', you must obtain 
permission from the copyright 

owner.  

Newsletter Articles or      

corrections should be sent to the 

editor: Mark Nelson, 1475 Paseo 

Maravilla, San Dimas, CA, 

91773.  (909) 996-1784 or to            

mnelsonair @aol.com 

Meeting and General Club Information 

Our Treasurerôs proposed 
budget expenses will be re-
viewed at the July board meet-
ing.  Whether or not to continue 
the bulletin in its current format 
was discussed.  Input is needed 
from the board and members.  
Sixteen people have given com-
mitments for club T-Shirts.  Or-
ders will be sent in July.  The 
idea of spending $250 for a year 
of Directors & Officers Insurance 

was discussed and more informa-
tion is sought.  Nelson, Imlay and 
Cliff are updating the by-laws. 

Martin & Jill Milasô presentation 
was so informative that all other 
business was suspended.  Martin 
gave a detailed evaluation of gold 
pans, techniques, and mining op-
tions - with a good amount of anec-
dotal information from his personal 
experiences.  An actual panning  
exhibition was in place at the east 
entrance to the meeting room. 

Silent Auction and Ice 
Cream Social!  Please 
bring items to auction, 
your checkbook and 
your favorite flavor of 
ice cream! All pro-
ceeds to benefit the 
club and our activities.  
Please invite your 
friends!  
Wear your member 
 badge !  

June  Meeting 

Officers 

 
Chris Kyte, President 

(626) 794-0519  

ckyte60@att.net 
 

Cheryl Lopez, Secretary 

(626)  351-6283 
rclopez002@verizon.net 

 
Mark Nelson, Treasurer 
(909) 996-1784 

mnelsonair@aol.com 

June Board Meeting 

by Cheryl Lopez, Secretary 

 Presidentõs Message 

Hello again gentle-
members!  I hope that 
you are enjoying the  
summer so far!   
 
As a lifelong resident of 
Southern California I  
resent  the  newly        
converted who say 

ñThank goodness itôs finally hot and 
sunnyò. Those of us who have grown up in 
this climate welcome the óJune gloomô and 
any onshore flow that mitigates the heat.  I 
only have to remember the time we tried to 
collect honey onyx in July and it was 115 

degrees at Kramer Junction.  That is why 
we curtail our field trips in July and August - 
itôs just not healthy.  We do hope to have 
some day trips to cooler areas like Pacific 
Palisades - and CFMS is leading a trip to 
the Green Mountains to find rose quartz.   
 
Donôt forget that we are having our Silent 
Auction and Ice Cream Social at our July 
club meeting!  Please bring your favorite 
type of ice cream and some rocks, old 
equipment, slabs or whatever you want to 
donate to the club fund raiser. If you call or 
email me or the editor we will pick up your 
donation. 
 
In addition I want mention that we are   

convoking a committee to nominate new club 
officers who will take over the reins in    
January for the next two years.  Please be 
thinking about what post you could fill - as we 
depend on the kindness of members to keep 
our club at peak efficiency. There is a     
position for everyoneôs skill and available 
time - from librarian or historian to recording 
secretary to president and vice president. 
The committee will be calling members soon 
to solicit your participation.  
 
Thanks in advance for everything that all of 
you, our members, do to support our great             
organization!  
 

é Chris Kyte, President 

 

July Member Meeting 
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EDUCATIONAL  OUTEACH  

BY ED IMLAY  

 Last month I visited three classes of fourth 
grade students at John Muir Elementary in 
Glendale.  
 
DISPLAY TABLE - There was a great   
display table last month, including a number 
of Somis fossils - de-scaled and polished by 
Chris Kyte; a section of flagstone with   

dinosaur footprints by Mark Nelson; a display board of photos from Laura 
Glenn's ñrock-moving partyò by Trudy Krose, a piece of San Gabriel Can-
yon granite from Lisa Griffy and several ñWhat Is Thisò pieces from the 
membership.     
 
Members are encouraged to display any items of general interest, work-
shop projects, material from locations of recent or upcoming field trips, 
and the birthstone of the month. If you have a rock you are trying to iden-
tify - set it out with a paper asking ñWhat Is This?ò.  Itôs a great challenge 
for other members! 
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Edõs Corner 

Ed Imlay at local schools 

WORKSHOP  

July  2011 

The workshop is continuing its new schedule of the 2nd    
Sunday of each month. Be sure to refer to the club calendar 
on page 8 to confirm the date. 
 
Chris Kyte and Mark Nelson repaired our two large rock saws 
and Chris found three nice new trim saw blades on e-bay.  
 
Thanks to Laura Glenn, and the sweat of our members, there 
is a lot of new material in the ñFree Rocksò pile for members.  
Come and select a couple for your project!  Members are 
available to help you with ideas and techniques. If you are 
looking for a particular rock, contact Carolyn Duncan at (909) 
593-2781 or at gem.quest@yahoo.net.  
 
Workshop hours are from 1:30 until 5PM.  Parking is on the 
west side of street or in the church parking lot down on the 
corner on the east side of the street. 

Welcome  

New Members !! 
 

Please welcome new member      

Michelle Matti of Glendale!         

Michelle accompanied us on the June field trip to 

Somis and came back with both fossils and a renewed 

dedication to our hobby.  Glad to have you, Michelle!   

Sunshine:    
Ed Imlay will be undergoing knee replacement 
surgery on July 7th.  After this second óbionicô 
knee there will be no stopping Ed on field trips! 
 
Mark Nelsonôs brother died in Arizona follow-

ing an illness.  
 
Carolyn Duncan and Charlotte Bane lost their best friend - a cat 
named Tye to a coyote attack.  Sandie and Tony Fender lost one 
of their dogs and adopted a new husky. 
 

We extend our support to them during this trying time. 
 

Do you know anyone who is not feeling up to par, has been sick or 
injured, lost a loved one?  Or on the silver lining side of things, do you  
know anyone  who has  achieved a goal, won a personal victory, 
or just something that deserves recognition? The Pasadena Lapidary 
Society has a Sunshine Committee to send cards and words of     
comfort and support and congratulations to those members who are 
in need or are  deserving of it.  Call Cheryl Lopez at  (626)  351-6283 or 
at rclopez002 @verizon.net and let her know what needs to be done! 

 

 

Your Opinion Counts! 
 
This year our bulletin was judged to be the best bulletin in itôs 
class in the state.  However, the cost to the club for publishing 
our bulletin, Rockhound Ramblings, is $2.13 per issue, or 
about $25.56 per address per year.  This year we expect to 
offset this cost by the support of our paid advertisers in the 
amount of $600, leaving a deficit of $900 to be covered 
through member dues, the July Auction, meeting raffles and 
the Annual Show.  The Board Of Directors is considering op-
tions of either returning to a four page photocopied black & 
white format, converting to a PDF email format, raising dues, 
increasing the productivity of the Annual Show, or seeking a 
benefactor to help offset the cost. 
 
Your input is needed!  Please let the board know if you would 
prefer to keep the current format or would be OK with a 
smaller black & white format, how you would like to receive it 
(mail or email) and if you have an opinion of how the bulletin 
should be funded.  Send your opinion to the club at Pasadena 
Lapidary, P.O. Box 5025, Pasadena, CA 91117-0025 or email 
it to the Secretary at rclopez002@verizon.net.  Thank you! 
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Rocks & Runes 
Your Place For Crystals 

1006 N. Lima St.ð Burbank, CA  91505 

(818) 846-0108 

We carry gemstones from A to Z.   

Let us show you how to use gems and 

crystals for health as did the ancients.  

Classes, Meditation, Cards of Destiny. 

Tue-Sat. 11am-7pm, Sun 12pm-5pm 

email: rocksandrunes@yahoo.com 

web: www.rocksandrunes.com 

Wendy Ansel 

Continued from page 1 

Rhodochrosite is one of the prettiest and desirable of all minerals. 
Its deep red and hot pink crystals are extremely sought after and 
good crystals command extremely high prices. Especially desirable 
are the beautiful intensely colored rhombohedrons from the Sweet 
Home Mine in Colorado. This mine provided a fascinating discovery 
in the 1960's of some of the largest and most stunning Rhodochrosite 
crystals ever found. The largest Rhodochrosite crystal, called the 
"Alma King", is a single 15 cm crystal that was found in the Sweet 
Home Mine in 1992. 
 
A very interesting occurrence of this 
mineral is in Argentina, where Rhodo-
chrosite forms stalagmites and stalac-
tites in the 13th century Inca Silver 
mines. They formed from precipitating 
water dripping from the manganese-rich 
rock inside the ancient mine tunnels, 
and kept on growing over the centuries 
into large stalagmites. These stalag-
mites are beautifully banded with concentric growth layers and are 
often sliced and polished into slabs for collectors. 
 
Rhodochrosite belongs to the calcite group of minerals, a group of 
related carbonates that are isomorphous with one another. They are 
similar in many physical properties, and may partially or fully replace 
one another, forming a solid solution series. All members of the cal-
cite group crystallize in the trigonal system, have perfect rhombo-
hedral cleavage, and exhibit strong double refraction. 
 
When Rhodochrosite is exposed to the atmosphere, it may develop a 
thin film of manganese oxide on its surface. This may slightly darken 
the color of a specimen. Rhodochrosite sometimes alters into black 
manganese oxides (such as Pyrolusite, Manganite, and Psilome-
lane), and black manganese oxide stains are usually associated with 
Rhodochrosite. 
 
This article is used with the permission of the author, Hershel     
Friedman, of www.minerals.net.  Our readers are urged to visit this 
fascinating website and learn about other interesting minerals.  The 
cover photo is by Herman Friedman. 
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Collecting fossil clams at Somis  

 

First field trip to Laura Glennôs home  

THE FUTURE OF ROCKHOUNDING  

THE FUTURE OF ROCKHOUNDING  


